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Members will be aware that on 9th March government put forward what they have described as their final proposal on the terms of the new Civil Service Pension Scheme to be introduced in April 2015.  GMB’s lead reps in the Civil Service committees have considered the proposal and decided that it should be put to members in a ballot.  

Attached to this newsletter are three bulletins outlining the terms of government’s final proposals:
	I – Transitional Protection
	II – New Scheme Terms (to apply from April 2015)
III – Scheme Comparisons (outlining the new scheme benefits and those of the main existing PCSPS schemes)

This will be followed by an individual member ballot where GMB’s civil service membership will have the final say over whether this proposal from government is acceptable or not.  GMB’s civil service committees are clear that this proposal represents the best that can be achieved by negotiation and therefore recommends this offer to members on that basis.

Some outstanding issues remain, primarily on the details of the cost management structure that will be put in place but also on a number of practical issues relating to how the scheme is implemented.  GMB is seeking further information on these points from government but it is unlikely that any further clarity will be received ahead of the ballot.

Negotiations
In December GMB agreed to take the ‘Heads of Agreement’ document to the union’s Civil Service committees.  We did this and the committees agreed to continue to negotiate with Cabinet Office on the detail of the new scheme.  Since then, GMB has been in intensive discussion with government on key elements of the pension package such as the employee contribution rate in the new scheme.

Some features of government’s final proposal reflect GMB’s objectives in those discussions.  As a result of negotiation we have been able to achieve:
1. The principle of tiered contributions meaning lower member contribution rates for the lower paid.
2. A better accrual rate than the current open scheme (Nuvos) meaning that members will build up more pension for each year’s service in the new scheme than they would either under the government’s original proposals or Nuvos.
3. The ability for members to take their old and new pensions at different times so scheme benefits built up in Classic or Premium will be payable at 60 (Nuvos at 65) while new scheme benefits can be taken separately at the individual’s new pension age.

In other areas no movement has been possible, for example, a member’s pension age from April 2015 will be whatever their state pension age is (which as we’ve seen can be moved by governments at comparatively short notice).  While the new scheme’s tiered contribution structure should mean that most GMB members pay no more than 4.6% or 5.45%, the average contribution in the new scheme will be 5.6%.  Government refused to move on these issues and have continually said in the negotiations that they will not alter these elements.

Other Public Sector Schemes
Overall, the proposed new Civil Service scheme is better than those proposed for other areas of the public sector and the employee contribution rates remain amongst the lowest in the public sector.  GMB’s view remains that only members should decide whether the scheme proposed for them is acceptable or not.  GMB’s members in the NHS scheme for example will have their say on the government’s proposals for a new NHS Pension Scheme independently of the union’s Civil Service membership. 

Other Unions
The final proposal has been put to all the recognised Civil Service trade unions.  Some have, like GMB, decided to take the proposals to relevant committees ahead of ballots of members.  Others decided before receiving the final offer that they would reject the proposed new scheme and continue to promote and undertake further industrial action.

Next Steps
[bookmark: _GoBack]GMB maintains that the increases in contributions to be introduced in April and proposed for the next two years ahead for the introduction of the new scheme are unnecessary and unfair.  GMB’s forthcoming ballot relates only to the proposed new Civil Service scheme as outlined in this offer, not to changes government has already announced.  Therefore GMB will continue to oppose the increases in members’ pension contributions government seek to impose before the new scheme is introduced.

You will receive more information on the ballot in due course, in the meantime please read the attached information or look at the information on the GMB website at www.gmb.org.uk/pspc
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